From: randall behrns <rmbehrns@yahoo.com>
Sent: Saturday, January 30, 2010 1:42 PM
To: secretary <secretary@CFTC.gov>
Subject: 'Regulation of Retail Forex'

Dear Sir,

I am emailing you to voice my concern over the proposed regulatory restrictions, RIN 3038-AC61, and how I feel it is very unfair to smaller investors and traders such as myself. The current limits are adequate and work well to facilitate trading and liquidity to the forex markets. If enacted I would most likely move my accounts overseas where the old limits are in place. This could only hurt firms located in the US and further depress the US economy. Thank you. Since rely

Randy Behrns US resident



